DEPARTMENT OF INDIAN AFFAIRS OFFiCE OF
CANADA INDIAN AGENT

Portage la Prairie,
Manitoba,
No.20 July 11th,1930,

Dear Sir;-

In answer to your letter of the 29th
ultimo, I beg to advise you that I have taken
the matter of Chief Sitting Bull's visit to this
locality up with the Sioux Indians and am informed
that he never came this far Bast and none of the
Sioux here ever saw him, There is only one old
man left at the Village and he came to Canada as
a very small boy, I trust this information is™~
vhat you require, I regret the delay in answering
your letter., I have only recently returned from
paying Treatys

ours very truly,
 J

)

]

’//’/,» Indian Agent.

Mr W.S,Campbell,
Regina, Sask,



